Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District

Board of Directors

Regular Meeting
March 13, 2008
5:00 p.m.
Minutes

The regular March meeting of the Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District was called to order by President John Picotte at 5:00 p.m.  All Directors were present.

A motion was made by Director Dolby to approve the minutes of the February 21, 2008 regular meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Sponseller.  All ayes, motion carried.

MATTERS INITIATED BY THE PUBLIC:  Discussion was held regarding the water levels at Big Sage.  No one is able to get into the area at this time because of snow and mud.
FINANCIAL REPORT

The financial report for February 2008 was read.  Director Sponseller made a motion to approve the financial report and pay bills.  Director Dolby seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Richard Jennings Settlement Agreement: 
1.  Water Distribution Policy:  No word has been received from Dick Shanahan regarding his comments on the water distribution policy.  
2.  District Voting Legislation:  The Senate Bill #1117 was pulled for lack of consensus.  The next step, according to the agreement with Richard Jennings, is to petition LAFCO.  The Board discussed its options and agreed that the best situation for the District would be to have one vote per landowner and to retain the District’s present divisions and borders.  We will work with Dick Shanahan to see if LAFCO can help us with this.
3.  Audit:  Carlos Solar, the CPA from Sacramento, sent an agreement to be approved by the Board.  Dyane Sponseller made a motion to approve and sign the agreement.  The motion was seconded by Paul Dolby.  All ayes, motion carried.
Water Monitoring Plan Status:  The deadline for the water monitoring plan to be in place is April 1, 2008.  The staff gauges still need to be installed and the capacity curve needs to be updated.

NEW BUSINESS:  

Projected Budget and Water Fees:  The Board reviewed the 2008 Estimated Budget as well as the actual expenses and income from 2007.  The Board felt that the revenue from the 2007 water fee of $7.50/acre closely covers the amount projected in the estimated budget.  Because questions were being asked involving monitoring and distribution of water, the Board suspended discussion and a motion until a March 27th Special Meeting when the Water master could be available.

New Hires:  The Secretary asked the Board permission to hire additional personnel, one to assist the water master in the field and one to work in the office.  Dyan Sponseller made a motion to hire additional District personnel.  The motion was seconded by Paul Dolby.  All ayes, motion carried.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Board did not go into Executive Session.
There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Director Sponseller to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby. All ayes, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM by President John Picotte.

_____________________________

Approved:  ___________________

